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Dear Parent 
 
APOLOGY 
Please could we wholeheartedly apologise for the upset caused by the text sent out to 
parents regarding an alleged verbal abuse incident on Taunton Road last week, after 
speaking to the parent involved it seems that no verbal abuse or obstruction took place 
and she was understandably very angry and upset. In light of this we have decided that 
hard evidence would be required before we named & shamed anyone in order that this 
doesn’t happen again, however we have had instances in the past where the complaints 
have turned out to be true and would like to remind all parents to respect our neighbours’ 
and not park in front of driveways, double yellow lines or cause an obstruction because 
ultimately it could be your child’s life that is put in danger. Once again many apologies to 
the parent involved. Thank you. 
 

TRIPS 
We have sent home the following trip letters: 
 

Year 5 Stonyhurst College    - Thursday 2 February 2017 
Year 1 Gujarat Hindu Temple & Brockholes - Wednesday 8 February 2017 
Reception South Lakes Wildlife Park  - Friday 10 February 2017 
Gangsta Granny production (Years 3-6)  - Friday 10 March 2017 
Year 2 Towneley Ha ll    - Tuesday 14 March 2017 
UCLAN Science Year 3H    - Monday 13 March 2017  
                      Year 3S    - Wednesday 15 March 2017 
                      Year 6R    - Wednesday 15 March 2017 
                      Year 4T    - Thursday 16 March 2017 
                      Year 4D    - Friday 17 March 2017  
Year 3H Martin Mere    - Tuesday 28 March 2017 
Year 3S Martin Mere    - Wednesday 29 March 2017 
 
Please check you have received them and send the payments to the office or pay online. 
Thank you. 
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100% ATTENDANCE – AUTUMN TERM 
Congratulations to the following children who have all achieved 100% attendance in the 
Autumn Term. Well done! 
 

RM RW 1G 1H 
Afiya Ashiq Mohammed Tawfiq Adam Fariah Alam Kiran Fatima 
Adam Bagas Huda Ahmed Fahima Bhai Layla Khansia 
Abdul-Rehman Hussain Amaan Ali Chand Adam Gorji Eesaa Mahmood 
Aliyah Iltaf Muhammad Hasun Yumna Ishaq Hafsa Sange 
Eesa Iqbal Alisha Hussain Ammara Mallu Fatima Siraj-Patel 
Yusuf Khansia Mohammadnoor Hussain Sara Nasir Muhammad Valli 
Mohammed Hassan Mirza Rayaan Khan Ibraheem Sohail Ismaeel Zabier 
Bilal Mulla Reem Mohammed Maryam Sultan  
Ayesha Musa Bilal Patel   
Noor Qamar Aamina Saleh   
Mehreen Raja Ehsan Subhani   
Khadijah Sultan Aamina Younus   
Nikitev Zverev Esa Yusuf   
    
2B 2S 3H 3S 
Haleema Abid Alisha Ajmal Qasim Ahmed Ehmad Adnan 
Jemima Hussain Subhan Ali Asad Ali Mustafa Bashir 
Hakim Kabuye Essa Bagas Mehek Ashiq Zaara Gorji 
Insiya Kothari Khalisah Bhai Zaara Athora Nouf Jaber 
Rayyan Mahmood Nurul Hussain Chand Tahaani Esmail Zoya Khan 
Afia Musa Laiba Iltaf Maryam Khan Aaliya Mallu 
Alysha Partridge Muhammed Tauheed 

Mahmood 
Kyden Lobo Imam Mohammed 

Zaynah Patel Salihah Mulla Hmaza Mughal Rayyan Patel 
Yusuf Sultan Aaisha Patel Fareed Raja Abdullah Qamar 
 Ashraf Younus Jawad Shah Awais Rafiq 
 Usman Zaheer Ali Suleman Daniyal Raja 
  Ayaan Ughradar Aadit Rana 
   Ziyaad Sonvadi 
    
4D 4T 5L 5M 
Aafreen Adam Reyah Bhai Muhammad Essa Abid Mohammed Amin Adam 
Uzair Bux Noshi Hussain Nabihah Hanslod Elliott Dale 
Amaani Esmail Rehan Hussain Alisha Ishaq Adam Esat 
Rayyan Lorgat Sara Hussain Aniqa Khan Hannah Iman Javid 
Zakaria Master Zuhaib Ishaq Lina Mohammed Jaawaid Patel 
Sairah Shahzad Areeb Khan Rafyah Noor Bibi Junaid Patel 
Danish Valli Nayyab Fatima Mahmood Shifa Patel Faizan Suleman 
Mohammad Raees Valli Hasan Sange Zain Sadiq  
 Aminah Sultan Mobeen Sajjad  
  Nabiha Saleh  
  Khadija Sange  



  Maairah Sarfraz  
  Nadeem Semakalu  
  Amina Zabier  
    
6R    
Iman Ahmed    
Junaid Ahmed    
Umaymah Desai    
Safa Ganchi    
Aaliyah Ghiwala    
Maleehah Khan    
Hamidali Patel    
Mohammed-Abdallah Patel    
Amber Raja    
Aisha Siddique    
Sana Waka    

 
 

YEAR 5 STONYHURST COLLEGE AND HURST GREEN 
As part of their Literacy topic, Year 5 will be visiting Stonyhurst College and Hurst Green 
next Thursday 2 February. A packed lunch will be required, however those children 
entitled to free school meals will have a lunch provided. Please can all monies and 
consent forms be returned to the school office by the end of this week. Thank you. 
 

RECEPTION - ‘STAY & EXPLORE’ 
We are replacing Parents Evening for Reception classes with ‘Stay and Explore’ sessions. 
Each week 5 children in each class will have their parents invited into school to discuss 
their child’s progress, looking at their journey folder and to discuss their next steps. It will 
give parents an opportunity to show what their children enjoy doing in Reception. The 
first sessions will start from this Thursday 26 January. Parents have been notified. If 
parents cannot attend, please notify the class teachers in advance. Thank you. 
 

YEAR 5 & 6 – AUTISM DOES SHAKESPEARE 
Pupils from Broadfield School will be performing a short version of one of Shakespeare’s 
plays to both Year 5 and 6 this Friday morning. 
 

YEAR 1 LOCALITY WALK 
As part of their topic on ‘Where we live’, both Year 1 classes will be taking part in a walk 
around the local area looking at different kinds of buildings over the next week. 
 

YEARS 3 & 4 – BLACKBURN ROVERS PLAYERS 
Darragh Lenihan and Gordon Greer will be showing off their football skills in Year 4T’s 
PE lesson this Thursday. They will then take part in a question and answer session with 
both Year 3 and 4 classes. 
 

MILK MONEY 
Milk money of £4.00 is now due for the Spring Term for all infant children; however the 
Authority is currently participating in a scheme operated by the Welfare Food 



Reimbursement Unit whereby all Reception children will receive free milk up to the term 
in which they have their 5th birthday.  
 

RECEPTION FUND 
Please note £7 is now due for this half-term’s Reception Fund. Please can all payments be 
paid into the school office. Thank you. 
 

ATHLETICS COMPETITION  
An indoor athletics event will be held tomorrow (Wednesday) at Witton Park 
Academy. All children selected for the team have received further details. 
 

NETBALL TOURNAMENT  
A netball tournament will take place this Thursday 26 January at Blackburn Rovers 
Indoor Centre. Children selected for the team have received further details. 
 

CHILDREN’S UNIVERSITY – MUSEUM ACTIVITY  
For those who have signed up for this activity, please remember it is taking place this 
Saturday 28 January.  If you have any questions please contact Sara Burton on 
07805929965.  
 
SCHOOL CLUBS – GOLDEN TICKETS 
We would like to let you know that some parents have been signing their children up on 
the golden ticket night when they should not be doing this.  We are aware of this situation 
and we wanted to let you know that anyone who has done this has been informed and 
their child has been taken off any clubs they have signed up for.  We understand the 
demand for clubs but feel it is such a shame when things like this happen.   
 
All clubs have started this week and will run for 9 weeks finishing on Friday 31 March.  
 
DICTIONARIES 
Dictionaries are available to buy from school, age appropriate: 
Key Stage One (Years 1 & 2)   £5   
Key Stage Two (Years 3-6)    £6 
We encourage all children to have access to a dictionary for use when completing 
spelling and vocabulary work. 
	
100 BOOKS READING CHALLENGE  
If you would like to sign up for the 100 books reading challenge, registration forms are 
available from Mr Desai in the school library from Tuesday to Friday. Please note the 
library is open to specific year groups on certain days: 
 

Tuesday  –  Reception classes 
Wednesday  –  Year 1 classes 
Thursday  –  Year 2 classes 
Friday  –  Year 3 classes 
 

The library is open to all other year groups during Golden Time (Friday 12pm – 12.45pm) 



	
STORY TIME & RHYME TIME    
Don’t forget Story Time on Wednesdays at 2.50pm and Rhyme Time on 
Fridays at 8.50am, take place in the school hall for parents of children in 
Reception class and also parents with younger siblings. 
 
 
WENSLEY FOLD CE PRIMARY ACADEMY – DINNER MENU 25 Jan 17 – 31 Jan 17 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday  
 
 

Homemade 
Cheese & Tomato Pizza 

With  
Potato Wedges & Beans 

 
 

Salad from the Cart 
 

 

Thursday  
 

Homemade 
Beef Lasagne 

With 
Garlic Bread 

 
Salad from the Cart 

 
 

Friday  
 

Homemade 
Meat & Potato Pie 

With 
Mushy Peas 

 
Salad from the Cart 

 

Monday  
 

Salmon Nuggets 
With 

Mashed Potato & Peas 
 

Salad from the Cart  
 

Tuesday  
 

Homemade 
Cheese & Tomato Pizza 

With  
Potato Wedges & Beans 

 
 

Salad from the Cart 
 
 
 
 

Also Available Daily 
 

Baked Potatoes with Assorted Fillings 
Bread & Butter 

A Selection of Fresh Fruit and Yoghurt  
Cheese & Biscuits 

 
Water, Milk or Fresh Fruit Juice 

 

 

Healthy Grab 5 Meal 
 

Sandwich Baps with Assorted  
Vegetarian Fillings 

A Selection of Fresh Fruit,  
Yoghurt & Dried Fruit 

Cheese & Biscuits 
Breadsticks 

Homemade Muffins or Cookies 
Water, Milk or Fresh Fruit Juice 

Tickets can be purchased daily (except Mon) 
for those children who are not on school 
meal 

 


